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February 23, 2017 

Ms. Elaine M. Howle, CPA 
State Auditor 
621 Capitol Mall, Suite 1200 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Ms. Howle: 

On behalf of Los Angeles County, the Office of Child Protection (OCP) is providing the 
latest update on Los Angeles County’s efforts to implement the recommendations con-
tained in the August 2016 report entitled, “California’s Foster Care System: The State 
and Counties Have Failed to Adequately Oversee the Prescription of Psychotropic 
Medications to Children in Foster Care.” 

As noted in our response of October 20, 2016, Los Angeles County agreed with the four 
main recommendations in the State Auditor’s report. Specifically, these recommenda-
tions were: 

1. Counties should monitor requests for authorizations of psychotropic medications. 
2. Counties should ensure court approval or parental consent prior to prescribing 

psychotropic  medications. 
3. Counties should ensure physicians’ follow-up within 30 days of their prescribing a 

new psychotropic medication. 
4. Counties should ensure that proper mental health services are received along 

with psychotropic medications. 

As noted in our 90-day report, Los Angeles County’s efforts in relation to the prescrip-
tion and administration of psychotropic medications for child welfare and juvenile justice 
youth are being coordinated by the Psychotropic Medication Workgroup (Workgroup) 
convened by the OCP last July. The current group has met monthly since then. 

The Workgroup’s primary focus has been the implementation of the new forms man-
dated by the California Judicial Council to be used during the process of prescribing and 
administering psychotropic medication for the above-mentioned children and youth. The 
Workgroup has redrafted protocols for the approval and monitoring of the use of 
psychotropic medications. The new forms themselves are currently in use, although the 
formal implementation of the new protocols is scheduled for April 15 so that all entities 
can receive appropriate training on the protocol changes. 
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